
 

 

 

 

TIMELY NOTIFICATION BULLETIN 

Possible Threat to the Community 

"Your Right to Know" 

October 30, 2012 

 

In compliance with the "Timely Notice" provisions of the federal Jeanne Clery Disclosure of Campus 

Security Policy and Campus Crime Statistics Act of 1998, Campus Security is giving notice of a possible 

stalker in the area of the LB Building, 1060 Fort Street Mall. 

 

REPORTED OFFENSE: On 9-20-12 at 1535 hours, an HPU female student felt she was followed by an 

unknown male.  A security report was filed and HPU Security was on alert for male.  On 10-1-12 at 0937 

hours, a male matching the description tried to enter the LB Building, 1060 Fort Street, following female 

students.  The male was stopped by security, was identified and a picture was obtained.  HPU Security is 

working with LB Security and Law Enforcement on this matter.  The male is described as 6’3”, 140 lbs, 

very slim build, gray hair, beard and moustache.  Male is in his 60s, usually wears black pants, black shoes 

and a black shirt.  Sometimes this particular male will change his shirt to a bright color. 

 

HPU Security and Fort Street Mall Security were able to identify suspect male and have been monitoring 

his activity in the Fort Street Mall area.  On 10-29-12, same male suspect followed a female into the UPS 

Store at 1060 Bishop Street.  HPU Security and Building Security detained male. The suspect male was 

arrested for an outstanding warrant by the Honolulu Police Department and trespass warned from HPU LB 

Building. 

 

HPU Security is working with the prosecutor’s office to possibly have suspect male issued a stay away 

order from the Fort Street Mall via the District Court. 

 

Be cognizant of your surroundings and if anything suspicious, please report to HPU security or the 

Honolulu Police Department. 

 

 

Please pass this information on to others in the HPU community who might not be aware of this incident.  

If you have any information that might be helpful in this investigation, contact the University Security by 

telephone at (808)753-7304 or contact HPD by telephone at (808) 529-3932.  You may also contact HPU 

Security or HPD in person by approaching them on Fort Street Mall. 

 


